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Dear Parents,
I’m sure you are now aware following the announcement yesterday that schools will be closed until mid-February in a bid to control the drastic increases in Covid 19 cases. Pupils will therefore not return to school as planned for face to face teaching until mid-February (subject to review). 
Remote learning will therefore take place during school days through Google Classroom. Children are expected to engage in this learning. We understand the difficulty that this causes for you as parents / carers and want you to remember that you can only do your best in these circumstances. Following the outcomes of the parents’ questionnaire regarding remote learning from the previous lockdown, we have worked hard to take on board the suggestions made and maintain the aspects of remote learning that you as parents found beneficial. We are introducing more elements to demonstrate aspects of learning in a variety of ways including live conferences / teacher voice overs in demonstrations. We hope your child will find these useful and informative. We aim to maintain your child’s normal school structure as best as we can in these different circumstances. I am aware that for some parents, using Google Classroom has not been an option and if you cannot use this, contact your child’s class teacher. Google Classroom is a more effective tool than paper packs to use, as it will include the videos and demonstrations to enhance your child’s learning and understanding. If you are having any difficulties during this time, contact your child’s class teacher and we will try our best to resolve any issues. 
We appreciate that in order for essential keyworkers to go out to work, some form of support may be needed. We will be offering supervised learning for those children whose parents are keyworkers and who cannot avail of any other childcare facilities during normal school hours 9am-3pm and 9am-2pm (Friday). It is important that this service is only used if necessary and as a last resort as we need to maintain low numbers to minimise risk. There will be a cap on the number of children we can safely accommodate. We are also offering places for vulnerable children. Staff will also be working preparing, delivering and offering feedback for their whole class online. Children who attend school will not be directly taught and will be social distancing at individual desks. If you need to apply for a place for your child(ren) please email the school by 9am tomorrow morning (Thursday) at info@stjosephspscrossgar.downpatrick.ni.sch.uk and provide the following details:

Name and jobs parents do as keyworkers or if your child is vulnerable
Telephone number

Names of children,
Days you wish your child to attend school. Please note there will be no school meals available.

If there are too many applicants, children will be prioritised based on the information provided, where both parents are keyworkers. 
Remember your child should complete online learning from today. 
Peter Weir has indicated that the situation will be under review so if there are any further updates, we will keep you informed.
Contact the school if you have any further queries. Take care and stay safe. 
Yours Sincerely, 

Mrs S McArdle 

Principal

